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on retirement and to help other workers appro-
priately prepare for that transition. Not surpris-
ingly, she has taken on this challenge with 
zeal and will, no doubt, continue to make a 
tremendous impact. 

Yoggi is a very special woman. In addition 
to all she has done on behalf of postal work-
ers, she has also devoted herself to raising a 
family. She is married to Lester Riley and they 
have two children and six grandchildren. The 
time and energy she gave to coaching chil-
dren’s baseball and t-ball was so well known 
that the community renamed the playing field 
across from her home after her. 

Mr. Speaker, I ask my colleagues to join me 
in saluting Yoggi Riley, congratulating her on 
her retirement, and wishing her success in all 
her future endeavors. 
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TRIBUTE TO BARBARA SUDLER 
HORNBY 

HON. DIANA DeGETTE 
OF COLORADO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, February 14, 2006 

Ms. DEGETTE. Mr. Speaker, I would like to 
recognize the wonderful life and exceptional 
accomplishments of a remarkable woman. 
This distinguished citizen possessed an im-
pressive record of civic leadership and invalu-
able service, Her achievements in preserving 
the heritage of Colorado merit our recognition 
and gratitude, It is to commend this eminent 
citizen that I rise to honor Barbara Sudler 
Hornby. 

When we think about the enduring legacy of 
Denver and Colorado, we think of Barbara 
Hornby. Her life was an affirmation of our her-
itage and its importance to future generations. 
When we celebrate her life, we celebrate not 
only the history and edifices she worked so 
diligently to protect, but the stewardship and 
conservation of our common cultural heritage. 

Barbara Hornby was born in Hawaii to U.S. 
Naval Commander Leo Welch and Barbara 
Petrikin Welch in 1925. She graduated from 
the University of Colorado in 1944 and during 
the remainder of the Second World War, she 
worked at Ft. Logan, Buckley Field and did re-
search for the University of Denver. Six years 
later, she married Denver architect James 
Sudler II and while working in his architectural 
firm, developed the skills that would serve her 
well in future endeavors. Following the death 
of Mr. Sudler, she married former Denver Post 
senior editor Bill Hornby who shared both her 
life and her work. 

Barbara Hornby served as the executive di-
rector of Historic Denver and later as both di-
rector and president of the Colorado Historical 
Society. She supervised the development of 
the four-million dollar Georgetown Loop His-
toric Mining and Railroad Park. She served on 
the Denver Landmark Commission, was vice 
chairwoman and trustee of the Colorado His-
torical Foundation and was Colorado’s Historic 
Preservation Officer. In 1995, Colorado Pres-
ervation Inc. honored her with the Dana 
Crawford Award and in 2000, the University of 
Colorado honored her as Outstanding Alum-
nus of the Year. 

Barbara’s accomplishments affirm that she 
was indeed the keeper of our sense of place. 

Through Barbara, we learned to savor the 
richness, diversity and legacy of our 
forbearers, She knew that preserving our his-
tory gives us roots and an understanding of 
who we are as Coloradans. She raised aware-
ness of our unique heritage and taught us to 
take responsibility for preservation. She re-
minded us to respect our historic edifices and 
recognize that they are living monuments for 
future generations. We owe a tremendous 
debt of gratitude to Barbara for the care in 
which she protected and preserved our herit-
age. William Faulkner said, ‘‘The Past is never 
dead. It is not even past.’’ When we consider 
the life and accomplishments of Barbara 
Hornby, we see that the past is not dead, that 
it enriches the present and gives foundation to 
the future. 

Our thoughts and our prayers are with Bar-
bara’s children, James Sudler III and Eleanor 
Sudler and her husband Bill Hornby. Please 
join me in celebrating the life of Barbara 
Sudler Hornby, as distinguished citizen. The 
strong leadership she exhibited during her life 
continues to enrich our culture and sustain our 
heritage as Coloradans and Americans. 
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PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. BARBARA LEE 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, February 14, 2006 

Ms. LEE. Mr. Speaker, on Wednesday, Feb-
ruary 8, 2006, due to urgent personal matters 
I missed rollcall votes nos. 5, 6, and 7. Had 
I been present, I would have voted ‘‘aye’’ on 
H. Res. 670, H. Res. 657, and the Rangel mo-
tion to instruct on H.R. 4297. 
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IN RECOGNITION OF GRENADA’S 32 
YEARS OF INDEPENDENCE 

HON. CHARLES B. RANGEL 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, February 14, 2006 

Mr. RANGEL. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize Grenada’s 32 years of independ-
ence and to enter into the RECORD an article 
published by Caribnews chronicling historic 
challenges faced by the country. I congratulate 
Grenadians in their native country, the United 
States and abroad on their perseverance to 
celebrate how far their great nation has come. 
Thirty-two years ago, on a momentous Feb-
ruary 7, the beautiful country of Grenada 
achieved its independence from Great Britain. 

Since its independence, Grenada—com-
prised of the islands of Grenada, Carriacou 
and Petit Martihas—has continued to flourish 
as a nation. As the first of the Windward and 
Leeward islands to declare its independence, 
Grenada obtained its autonomy under the 
Grenada United Labour Party government of 
late Prime Minister Sir Eric Matthew Gairy. 
Since the early days of independence, Gre-
nada has struggled to find its voice. Despite 
violent power struggles and a U.S.-led inva-
sion, the people of Grenada have overcome 
strife in order to forge ahead with their par-
liamentary democracy. 

Today, Grenada stands as a spectacular is-
land with lush mountains, crystal waterfalls, 
golden beaches and fragrant spice trees that 
give the island its epithet ‘‘Isle of Spice’’. It is 
also a vital trade partner, with significant glob-
al exports such as nutmeg, mace, cocoa, ba-
nanas, vegetables, and fish. But most impor-
tantly what is treasured most by Americans is 
not Grenada’s landscape or exports but the 
Grenadians, who we regard with much esteem 
as our friends. 

Thirty-two years ago this month, Grenada 
did not only put into motion independence, but 
national development and progress as well. 
Mr. Speaker, please join me in wishing Gre-
nada continued political and social advance-
ment on this very special day marking their 
32nd anniversary of self-rule. 

[From the Caribnews, Feb. 7, 2006] 
GRENADA WILL RISE AGAIN 
(By Michael D. Roberts) 

For the Caribbean island nation of Gre-
nada, Carriacou and Petite Martinique the 
devastation wrought by two powerful hurri-
canes has turned back what progress was 
being made under the Keith Mitchell Admin-
istration. And the undulating nature of ac-
tivities of national development has also 
been a major challenge even before Hurri-
canes Ivan and Emily. 

It has been like constantly taking three 
steps forward and one backwards in an eerie 
dance led by the caprices of the inter-
national global market and the negative ef-
fects of run-away capitalism. Indeed, the 
much touted benefits of market globali- 
zation have served up its own peculiar and 
erratic brand of progress now and stagnation 
then. Grenada, Carriacou and Petite Mar-
tinique now finds itself in serious economic 
straights brought on by brutal and dev-
astating ‘‘acts of God.’’ 

Indeed, these past 32 years have been chal-
lenging ones for the 120 square mile tri-is-
land Caribbean nation. And as the nation of 
some 90,000 people plunge into the uncertain-
ties of a brand new and rapidly redefined 
world stage, new challenges lie ahead in less 
than ideal socio-economic circumstances. 
For one thing the jury is still out on the 
gains and achievements of the Grenadian 
economy, since 1984, as it relates to the im-
provement of the quality of life of all the 
people. If the mainspring of Grenadian 
progress, since its independence from Britain 
on February 7, 1974, is the country’s com-
mand over the forces of production, then its 
history to date is one of sporadic and uneven 
development mixed with episodes of retro-
gression. 

From the dominance of British-imposed 
slavery and colonialism Grenada painfully 
moved towards full political independence 
during the militant epoch of the 1960s and 
1970s. Granted independence under less than 
favorable conditions the country took charge 
of its own destiny replacing the colonial 
master with local elected officials whose ex-
perience in governance was learned from and 
at institutions set up by their former mas-
ters. In this context therefore Grenadian 
structural forms of today—government, par-
liament and judiciary—were and are a cari-
cature of British Westminster democracy 
that has failed to adequately provide for in-
stitutions and instruments of equality with-
in the society. 

It was these spawned social, political and 
economic disparities that let to the rise and 
eventual fall of the regime of Sir Eric Mat-
thew Gairy [from 1950 to 1979] and the subse-
quent triumph—and demise—of the Grenada 
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